

Sunday January 21, 2024

Quick Links

Concerns
<u>Joys</u>
Next Sunday
General Information

Floy Rorie was Class Leader and offered the opening prayer.

Dale Wilson brought the snacks.

Jim Alexander gave the closing prayer.

PROGRAM:

Nelson Cain continued our 6-week Amy-Jill Levine "Signs and Wonders" series with the third session of "The Centrality of Bread". If you missed this program, or would like to see it again, you can find it here on our PACE website.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

We will re-arrange the chairs in our room after class today and going forward. This will leave the room set up for the next class.

The Men's Breakfast will meet 8am this Thursday January 25th at Le Peep Grill, 3501 Midway Road.

Please consider signing up for Snacks and Closing Prayer, either <u>online</u> or on the paper versions at our nametag table.

We hope all class members will volunteer their birthday (month and day only!), also at the nametag table.

Barb Petsel invites everyone to the February 12th program on Fentanyl and other addictive drugs. It will meet at 6:30pm in our classroom.

"Our words may fail but our prayers never do." - Dave Wisnewski, 2023

CONCERNS: << back to top >>

Cherry Sims has COVID. Keep her in your prayers.

Margaret Johnson: Tolerated chemo treatments and radiation well. Still has rib pain from broken ribs caused from lung cancer. She will have another 3-day course of chemo in February. Keep her in your prayers.

Susan Johnston: her daughter, Stephanie, is going to have testing for ovarian cancer, and scheduled for surgery Feb 2.

Dave Mather: Going back into the hospital on Jan 25 to have stents inserted for the 70% blockage found Dec 20th. Per Medicare he had to be on a certain medication prior to stents and in Dec it had not been prescribed. Payers for another smooth heart catheterization.

Floy Rorie asked for prayers for her brother **Jerry** who is paralyzed and had a seizure recently.

Also, her good friend Debbie's daughter, **Keley** (age 33) was diagnosed with uterine cancer.

Kate Moreland fell off a two-step ladder and fractured her tailbone the day after Christmas. She still has some pain probably another few weeks or so doctor said, and she has a follow up appointment with the Dr end of January.

Sherry Hartman: Continued prayers for her sister, **Connie** – her foot infection continues to heal, and the hyperbaric treatments have finished now, but the healing is a slow process – She has a cast on her foot to help her get around some. Sherry goes to her sister's house every 4 days to care for her.

Susan Griffith still has shingles. She continues to improve but keep her in your prayers.

Janet Bilhartz: prayers for her friend and neighbor Jancie Weikert with colon cancer. Going through a challenging time.

Becky Mather: Prayers for her sister, Sandi. She is continuing with chemo treatments - did well after her last treatment.

Jennie LeClaire has had back pain over the past few months - recently found out it is intercostal neuropathy. She is having PT now which is helping, but she still has pain.

Rita Ward: Prayers for her sister, **Myra** who has cancer. Her treatments have been helping her lately.

Betty Estill: continued prayers for her nephew, Blake with lymphoma.

Paul Hurd: prayers for his sister, **Jane Hurd**, in Santa Barbara, CA. She has metastatic cancer.

Sandra Homoky: her daughter-in-law, Claire. She continues to take antibiotics for her finger, but it is healing and not spreading.

JOYS << back to top >>

VOLT (Vision of Light Team) had a culling and reorganizing of glasses inventory this week, and a display of the mission project during church services. Quite a few new people showed interest in joining VOLT.

Janet and Skip Bilhartz are driving to Breckenridge this week – safe travels!

Sue Ann and Tom Arthur are doing much better this week.

February Birthdays:

2/3 Margaret Johnson 2/7 Carol Dorsey 2/8 Susan Johnston 2/10 Barbara Durkin 2/17 Don Wilson 2/18 Sandra Homoky

NEXT SUNDAY: << back to top >>

Our class will gather at 9:45 AM in the PACE classroom, N255, the following Sunday, January 28. Zoom connection will be emailed.

Chris Alexander will continue our 6-week Amy-Jill Levine "Signs and Wonders" series with the fourth session of "The Importance of Women's Bodies".

Dale Wilson will provide snacks.

Jim Alexander will give the closing prayer.

GENERAL INFORMATION: << back to top >>

1 Wish to view the United Methodist Revised Common Lectionary: (RCL)

2 Wish to contact all the PACE class members with immediate distribution of a prayer request or urgent information? Email leaders@pacecumc.com Clearly state in your email that you are requesting immediate distribution.

3 Wish to join the PACE Facebook Group? Contact John Estill.

4 Wish to contact PACE class leadership? Email leaders@pacecumc.com

5 Wish to view general PACE information: <u>pacecumc.com</u>

6 Want to update the PACE website? Email David Johnson dcj@acm.org

7 Wish to Change address, telephone, cell phone, email information? Email John Perrine <u>iperrine42@verizon.net</u>

8 Have an item for the next Newsletter? email news@pacecumc.com

9 Wish to offer to champion one of the following one-time activities? Missions or Charitable Donation: email John Estill: bandjestill@sbcglobal.net

10 Wish to watch CUMC sermons or Bible Studies? CUMC's YouTube Channel

11 Wish to listen to CUMC podcasts? https://cumc.com/podcasts/

12 Want to choose subscriptions to CUMC media? https://cumc.com/subscribe/